MORRISTOWN TOWN COUNCIL
MINUTES
September 25, 2024

FIRE STATION TRAINING ROOM

President David Benefiel called the meeting to order, present were Kristi Langkabel, Larry Tracy, Tammy
Davis, and Ralph Henderson. Also, present were Morristown Town Attorney and
Morristown Clerk-Treasurer.

Minutes from the September 11th meeting presented: Council Member Larry Tracy made a motion to
Approve. Council Member Ralph Henderson seconded the motion. Motion approved. Vote 5/0

Claims: Council Member Larry Trace made a motion to approve the claims as presented.
Council Member Kristi Langkabel seconded the motion. Motion approved. Vote 5/0

Old Business
Council Member Ralph Henderson presented a quote from Runnebohm Construction to repair the Fire

Station awning supports. The quote was $6,360. Council Member Larry Tracy made a motion to have
Runnebohm correct the issue and Council Member Kristi Langkabel seconded the motion. Motion
approved. Vote 5/0

New Business

Brady Claxton with McGown Insurance Group presented health insurance rates for the Town of
Morristown’s employees. Larry Tracy made a motion to switch health insurance to AllState (Plan 2).
Council Member Ralph Henderson seconded the motion. Motion approved 5/0

A Zoning Board Meeting was held—a request to suspend the $250 fee was requested. Council Member
Kristi Langkabel made a motion to approve the request. Council Member Larry Tracy seconded the
motion. Motion approved. Vote 5/0

Legal
Nothing to update.

Clerk Treasurer
Nothing to update.

Police Department
Nothing to update.

Water, Wastewater, Street
Gary Rogers presented a quote for a Gutermann AquaScope3 for the identification of water leaks. The

cost of the equipment is $5,541.79. Council Member Ralph Henderson made a motion to approve the
purchase. Council Member Kristi Langkabel seconded the motion. Motion approved, vote 5/0,

Rogers also presented the Bunge vault project to the Town Council.



Park
Nothing to update.

MISCELLANEOUS:

ADJOURN:
Council Member Ralph Henderson made a motion to adjourn. Council Member Larry Tracy seconded

the motion. Motion approved. Vote 5/0

David Benefiel, President

Morgan Stratton, Clerk Treasurer
September 25, 2024



